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MR, PORTER: The hearing will come to orcer,
please. We will proceec¢ with Case 4306,
MR, HATCH: Case 430f, Application of Cities
Service 0il Company for a non-standarcd gas proration unit
and unorthodox qgas well location, Fddy County, New Mexico.
MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, Jason
Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the
Applicant. I have one witness.
MR. PORTER: Please have the witness stand and
be sworﬁ, please.
(Witness sworn).
MR. PORTER: Mr. Cox, would you like to have
your witness sworn?
MR, COX: Yes, sir. If the Commission please,
Louis Cox of Hinkle, Boncdurant and@ Christy, Roswell, repre-
senting Continental 0il Company protesting this application.
We will swear two witnesses, but probably won't
use but‘one, Mr. V. T. Lyon and Mr. Nance Creager.
(Witnesses sworn) .
(Whereupon. BApplicant's
Exhibits (Cities Service)

1 and 2 were marked for
icentification).




{(Whereupon, Applicant's
Fxhibit 1 (Continental
Nil) was marked for
icdentification).

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin.
E. E. TAYLOR
called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:

DIKECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Woulé you state your name, please?

A E. E. Taylor.

Q By whom are you employed and in what position,
Mr. Taylor?

A I am employed by Cities Service 0il Company.

I am the region development geologist for the Southwest

Region.
0 WhereAare you locatec?
A Mic¢land, Texas.
.Q In connection with your work as regional geologist,

do you have charge of the region involved in the application
in Case 43067

A Yea,. sir.

Q "Have you testifiecd before the 0il Conservation

Commission and made your qualifications as a geologist a




matter of recorc?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. PORTER: V€S, sir.

0 (Ry Mr. Kelianin) MY. Taylor, are you familiar
with the application of Cities Service 0Oil Company in Case
43067

A Yes, Sir.

0 Rriefly, what is proposed by Cities Service in
this application?

A Ccities Service proposes to arill a number four
Springs Unit at an unorthodox 1oca£ion, one thousand feet
from the north line, six hundred sixty feet from the east

1

1ine nf Seciion 3, Township 21 - 25.

0] Now, in connection with the cockef of this case,
were the lots correctly listed?

A No, sir. Thzy were in the writtén application,
put by transmittal by televhone we designated two lots
wrong.

O mha nrooer descrintion woulc be the east half

of the -- north two-thircs of the cast half of the section;

is that correct?




A Yes, sir.
0 That would be lots one, two, eight, nine,

fifteen, sixteen, seventeen and eighteen?

A Yes, sir.

0 And tract thirty-seven?

A Yes, sir.

0 Is that a correct description?

A Yes.

Q Could you give a brief history of the situation

brought about this aprlication?

p-\ Yes, sir. On March the 20th, 1969, Gulf, the
onerator of the Springs Unit, sent out a letter to all the
partners with an AFE proposing the cérilling of number four
Springs Unit at the location which we now propose to Grill
the well and on April 21, 1969, Cities Service notifiesgd
Gulf by letter that we approved of the drilling of the well

anc¢ in the latter part of August, 1969, we received a letter

from Gulf withdrawing the proposal to drill the subject well,
anéd in the letter they stated their reasons, two reasons:

Al e -
sy

iérein' L able to obtain one hundred percent consent in
the drilling of the well from the various partners and also

they stated there had been no demand and the situation was --




had not changed, so they, therefore, withdrew their
proposal ancd then on March -- I mean December 22, 1969,
the U, S. G. S. wrote Gulf a cemanc¢ letter and I would
like to read from part of that letter.

It started by saying, “"the thirdé revision to
the Cisco varticipating area for the Springs Unit agreement
was approvec on September 22, 1969, effective as of December
1st, 1968." And then thay described the revision.

"It included lots five, six,.eleven, twelve
thirteen and fourteen, Section 2 and lots eight, nine and
sixteen, Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 25 East.” Ancd
they further said, "that the portion of the unit area describhed
as lots one, eight, nine and sixteen of Section 3 is subject
to érainaqge by the Levers Federal Number One."
her into the letter they said "our recorcs
indicate representatives of Gulf 0il Corporation conferred
with this office on April 8 and August 4, 1969, concerning
the dérilling of a protective well in lot eight, Section 2,
Township 21 South, Range 25 East in communitizing the unit
in non-nnit acreage, which wéuld be includec in the/spacing
unit for such well."

They finished by saying "as the well has not yet

been commenced, you are hereby requested to commence the



¢rillinc of the well to protect the unit land from crainage
within thirty davs from the receipt of this letter. If you
are unable to commence the well within the thirty-day
veriod herein provicecd, compensatory rovalty based on 33.374
percent of the value of the o0il and gas produced from the
Number One Levers Federal Well will he assessed.”

The effective date for the commencement of
payments of this compensatory royalty was February 1, 1970.
Gulf, after the receipt of this letter, wrote to tha various
members -- partners in the unit and proposed the icdea of
farming out and we wrote back and told Gulf that we were
still ready to participate with whoever drilled the well and
there upon Gulf askecd us if we would be interested in a farm-
out from the rest of the partners and we have taken the farm-

out and propose the well at th2a unorthodox location.

Q Are you paying compensatory royalty at this time?
A Yes, sir.
0 Now, referring to what has been markec as the

Applicant's Exhibit Nﬁ. 1, would you identify that exhibit?
A Exhibit No. 1 is a location plit wWhicn shows the

various proration units cdecdicated to the three producing

wells in the Springs Unit Upper Penn Field. Also outlined

in green is the provosed unit cedicated to the proposed well,



the Cities Service Number Four Svrings Unit.

0 That comprises approximately 290 acres?

A Yes, sirx.

0 Now, are the offsetting wells shown on that
exhibit?

A Yes, sir.

0 Is the well to which vou refer, the Levers

Fecoral Number One, shown on the exhibit?
A Yes, sir.
0 That is the Continental 0il Company Well?
A Continental 0Oil Company.
0 What is the location of that well?
A The well is 1594 from the north line and 660

from the east 1ine of Section 2.

0 Is that an orthodox well location?
A No, sir.
0 Now, referring to what has been marked as

Exhibit No. 2, wouléd you icentify that exhibit?

A This is a.Cisco Canyon structure map of the
Springs Upper Penn Field; contour interval of one hundred
feet.

Q Does that incdicate that all the acreage you

propose to cedicate to the Cities Service Well is prodictive




9

of gas from the Cisco Formation?

A Yes, sir. |

) In vour opiniqn, it is?

A It is.

Q Now, have you had any vproduction history on
the wells in this pool?

A Yes, sir. This is the accumulative production

to 12-1-69. Gulf's Numker One Spring Unit is 3.449 billion
cubic feet of gas:; 107,812 barrels of condensate; 17,033
harrels of water.

fulf Number Three Spring Unit, 2.545 billion
cubic feet of gas:; 94,350 barrels of condensate; 189,902
barrels of water. Continehtal Number One Levers Federal,
.92154 billicon éubic feet of gas; 34,793 barrels of condensate

ané 2,400 bharrles of water,

0 How long have these wells been producing, Mr.
Taylor?
A Gulf's Spring Unit Wells have been preducing as

of 12-1-69, approximately thirty months and Continental's
well as of 12-1 hac been procducing, I'm not for sure; it's
either seven or eight months.

Q Is this pool prorated?

A No, sir.
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0 Do you know who purchuses the qas?

A Delhi.

9] Is that purchases from all three of the wells?
A Yes, sir.

0 Do you know whether there has heen any kind

of pipe line proration in effect or anything of that kiné?

A None that I am aware of.

Q Now, on thé basis of the information you have,
the Fxhibit No. 2 showing the structure and your productive
history, in your opinion, has the tract held by Cities
Service bheen crainec?

A I would say that vpart of it has.

9]  1In your opinion, is it presently suffaring

drainage from offsettina wells?

A Yes, sir.

Q Primarily from what well?

A Primarily from Continental's Number One Levers
Federal.

0 In order to protect the owners uncer the Cities

Service tract, what o you recommendc?
A I recommend that we be grantec the right to
drill at an unorthodox location, one thousand feet from

the north liné, six hundred sixty feet from the east line
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of Section 37

0 What woulcd be an orthocox location in this
pool?

2 An orthodox location woulc he 1980 feet from
the north line, 660 from the east line.

0 In your ovinion, would a wéll drilled at that
location be productive of gas?

A Yes, sir.

0 Why <o you want to move it to the north, your
well location?

A Because of the structural position that we woulg
anticipate the top of tha Cisco at this standard location
is, I believe, that a well drillec here would not be able

to recover an equitable share of the gas underlying cur

unit because of the rather rapid withérawal rates in this
fielad.

I think a well here would water out before we
could -- lona before a well located at the non-stancarcd
unorthodox location.

0 In other woréds, are yvcu saving that, in your
opinion, it is necassary to drill a well at the proposed

location in order to recover the just and equitable share

of the pool reserves uncerlying this tract?




A Yes, sir.

0 Would vou be able to recover those reserves
at an orthodox location, in your ovinion?

A At an orthocdox location, I cdon't believe we
woulc he able to recover those reserves.

Q Is the proposed well location structurally higher
than the location of the Continental 0il Well?

A I woulc estimate it to be approximately equivalent
structural position to the Continental Number One Levers -
Feceral.

0 Is that one of the reasons you picked that

particular site so you would have an equal structural oosition?

A Yes, sir.

0 Were Exhibhits 1 anc¢ 2 prepared by you or under
your supervision?

A Exhibit 2 was prepared by me. Exhibit 1 was

prepared by Gene Motter.
0 Have you examined the information shown on Exhibit
1 and do you bhelieve it to be correc:t?
A Yes, sir.
MR, KELLAHIN: At this time, I would like to

offer in evidence Exhibits 1 anc 2.
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MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahir, at this point
Commi ssioner Armijo has to make a telephone call ancd it
has to be macde opromptly at this time. He has to get
authority on the racdio, so we will cdelay the hearing until
he returns.

(Whereupon, a short recess was taken).

MR. PORTER: The hearing will come to orcer,
please. Mr. Kellahin, you may proceed with your examination
of the witness.

MR. KELLAHIN: Just bhefore the recess, I offered
Exhibits 1 and 2 in evidence. I don't think you ruled on
the offer.

MR. PORTEK: No, we hadn't. I probably didn't
even hear you. If there are no objections, the Applicant's
Exhibits 1 and 2 will be admitted to the record.

MR. KELLAHIN: Do you know the current rate of
production on the wells in this poo;?

THE WITNESS: The latest rates that I had
information on was during the month of November and cduring
the month of November the daily rates on the Number One
Spring Unit averaged 7.5 million cubic feet of gas per cay,

193 barrels of condensate and 748 barrels of water. Excuse
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me, 44 bharrels of water.
The Number Three Spring Unit, Gulf's, averaqed
4.4 million éubic feet of gas per cay, 164 bharrels of
concdensate, 748 barrels of water. Continental's Number
One Levers-' Federal averaged 4.5 million cubic feet of qgas
pver cay, 164 barrels of concensate and 80 barrels of water.
0 (By Mr. Kellahin) 1Is that the rates you had
reference to when vou said a well should be drilled at the
location provosed because of the procducing rates in the pool?
| A Yes, sir. |
MR, PORTER: Parcon me. I didn't get your amount
of concdensate from the Gulf Spring Numher One.
THE WITNESS: Gulf Spring Number One was 7.5
million per cay.
0 {Bv Mr. Kellahin) Condensate?
A Oh, condensate: 193 harrels per day-
MR. PORTER: The liquid content is pretty con-
sistent in all three wells?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MR. KELLAHIN: That completes the direct exami-
nation of the witness. Mr. Porter.
MR. PORTER: Mr, Cox, ¢o you have questions of

the witness?
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MR. COX: Yes, Mr. Porter.
CROSS EXAMINATION
BY MR. COX:
o) Mr. Taylor, was this demancd for compensatory

royalty by the U. S. G. S. contestec at all?

A Not that I know of.

0 No obijection was raised: you just started paying?

A It was covered by Section 17 of the Springs Unit
agreement that set it out rather clearly as to what -- as to

how it was to be done.

6] The operator ¢i¢ not contest the demancd by thg
U, 5. G. S. at all as to the valicditv of their demandg?

A If they c¢ic¢, I am not aware of it.

9] Has a commnnitization agreement been executed
for your proposecd well?

A I don't believe that it has.

0 On what was your structure map, reflected in

Exhibit 2, based, Mr. Taylor?

A On what was it based?

Q Yes. Your contcur line?

A Based on the top of the Cisco Canyon structure.
0 Is that a matter of interpretation by the person

prepvaring the map?




A The picking of the tor or the contouring of

the man?
0 The contouring of the map.
A It's always to a certain extent.
0 In Fhe event that your prcoposed location at a

point one thousanc feet from the north line of the section
is higher structurally than the Number One Levers Feceral,
thg producing formation is higher structurally than the
Number One Levers Federal, what would the effect on the
Numher One Levers Feceral?

A I supvose it would he about the same effect as

firom the two Gulf Wells which are aleo higher.

Q How far away are the two Gulf Wells?

A How far away from the Continental lLevers Federal?
0] Yes, sir.

A Oh, one is apnroximately three-quarters of a mile,

it appears.

4] Is that the Number One or Number Three?

A Mumbher Three. I am j;ust eyeballing this. I
cdon't -~ that's the closest --

0 They are consicderably further away than vyour

proposed location: is that correct?

A Yes, sir.
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0 What is the nature of the formation, produring

formation, in this area, the area of your proposed location?

A It's dolomite.

0 Is it tight., loose, fractured, fragmented?

h It's got very qood pnermeability.

0 Is it your opinion that the proposed well would

have rno> different affect on the Number One Levers Federal
than the Number Three Springs Unit Well? 1Is that what you
said? |

A I don't think it would.

Q Mr. Taylor, in referring to your Exhibit 1,
what is the apvoroximate location of the Number One Levers

Federal with reqaréd to the boundaries of lot five of Section

27

A It appears to he in approximately the center of
lot five.

0 Now, with regard to the provosed locaticn, which

is the subject of this apvlication, what is the approximate
location with regard to the boundaries of lot eight of
Section 3?

A The well is located, I helieve, approximately

something over fifty feet inside the north bouncary of lot

eight.
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n Can you state anproximately how far from the
north line the center of lot eight would be?

A Just looking at it, it appears it woulcd be
approximately sixteen hundrec feet.

'] The figures you gave with regard to the wauer
produced from the Levers ' Federal Well were based on what
information, Mr. Taylor?

A Based on some information I got from one of your
offices: unfortunately, I don't remember which one it was.

0 How long ago, Mr. Taylor?

A Oh, it was during January. Where I got the 80
barrels was I asked what the rate was for the gas concdensate
and water during November ancd this clerk or girl that I got
the information from said, I believe it was twenty-four
hundred barrels of watey for that month; so, I just divided
it by thirty.

MR, COX: I have no further questions.

MR. PORTER: Does anvone else have a guestion of
Mr., Taylor?

MR. KELLARIN: I would like to ask a couple

more.
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REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 - Mr. Taylor, in conrection with this letter
from the United States Nevartment of Interior, you mentioned
Section 17 of the Springs Unit agreement. Would you please
read the portion you had reference to from that letter?

A Yes, sir. Section 17 of the Sprinags Unit agreement
price "the unit oonrators shall take appropriate and adequate
measures to prevent drainage of unitized substances rrom
unitized lancds by wells on the land not subject to this
agreement or with prior consent of the director, pursuant to
annlicable requlations, nay a fair ancd reasonable compensatory
royalty as cetermine< by the suvervisor."

0 That was the basis ol the Jemand by U. S. G. S.;
is that correct?

A Yes, sir.

0 Now, in connection with some of the questions that
were asked by Mr. Ccx, I would like to ask you, would the
well at the vroposed location bhe closer or farther away from»
the Continental Well than a direct offset?

A At the proposed leccation, the well would be
farther away from Continentel's Well.

0 Do you know about how much farther away,
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approximately?
A Anproximately two hundrec¢ feet, I would quess.
0 Now, if you cdrilled a well at an orthodox

location that is 1980 feet from the north line, woculd that
be closer or farther away from the Levers Fecderal Well than
the provnosec location?

A It woulé bhe slightly closer.

Q So, actuvally, the effect of the anplication is
to move farther away ffom the Continental Well; is that
correct?

A Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's ail I have.

MR, PORTER : Any further questions? The witness
may be excusead.

(Witness excused).

MR. KELLAHIN: That completes our presentation.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Cox.‘ dQ vou want to call vonr
witnesses?

MR. COX: I would like to call Mr. Creager.

(Witness sworn).

NANCE G. CREAGER

called as a witness, having bheen first duly sworn, was

examined and testified as follows:




BY MR. COX:
Q
A
Q

A
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DIRECT EXAMINATION

State your name, please, sir.
Nance G. Creager.
What is your position, Mr. Creager?

I am district geclogist from Hobbs, New Mexico,

for the Continental 0il Company.

QO

sion?

0

an instrume

How long have you been so emploved?
Approximately ten years, sir.

Have vou previously testified hefore this Commis-

Yes, sir; abhout 1962,

MR. COX: Are the witness' qualifications acceptable?
MR. PORTER: Yes, sir.

(By Mr. Cox) Mr. Creager, yvou have bhefore you

nt marked Continental Exhibit Number One. I ask you

to state whether or not you prepared that exhibit.

A

0]

A
map of the

0

this map?

Yes, sir.
And upon what was that exhibit based?
This exhibit is based uvon -- it is the structure

Cisco Canyon Reef.

Now, what are your contcur intervals as shown on
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A My contour intervals are fifty-foot contour
intervals.
0 From this exhibit, as shown by this exhibit,

what is the location structurally of the proposed well
with reference to the Levers Federal?
A The proposed non-stancarc location would be

higher structurally.

Q About how much?
A Approximately twenty-five to thirty feet.
0 What is the nature of the formation, the Cisco

Formation here?

A It is a reaf tuna rock, dolomite mineralogy.

It is extremely ruqggy and fractured in nature. This is
based on my examination of the samples.

0 In vour opinion, what would be the affect on
the Levers Federal Number One of a well drilled to the

proposecd cepth at the proposed location?

A The non-standar@ location?
0 Yes.
A I think it will cauyse watering out in bkoth wells

prematurely, cdue to coning in this highly fractured formation.
Q Which well will water out first?

A Very likely the lower structure.
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) Which would he the Levers Federal Number One?
A Yes, sir, by my interpretation.
MR. COX: No further questions.
MR, PCRTER: Anyone have any questions of Mr.
Creaqger? Mr. Kellahin.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Creager, vou said that in your opinion a
well drille¢ as proposed by Cicies Sérvice would cause both
wells to water out prematurely because of coning.

A Yes, sir.

Q The coning of water into a well of this nature

is cdue primarily to the rate of procduction, is it not?

A Ané the permeability, sir.

0 Both?

A Yes, sir.

] Ané the wells in this pool have been produced at

a higher rate of production, have they not?

A I guess so. I can't really say, sir. It would
be a matter of comparison.

0 Is it the effect of your testimony, then, to
say that production from point proposed by Cities Service

would cause water encroachment; is that what you are saying?




A Water is encroaching row. I think it will cause
faster water encroachment.

Q This woulcd occur even if Cities Service cdrilled
at an orthodox location, would it not?

A Yes.

0 And they would be waterecd out first in this
instance, wouldn't they?

A Well, cdepending on which interpretation is finally

correct. The lower well will.

Q Based on your interpretation --

A Yes, sir. |

0 -—- the lower well would water out first --

A Yes, sir.

9] -~ and that would be the lower well --

A Yes.

Q -- based on your interpretation? Now, the total

AT 91 RS

»

productior from the Continental Well has been rather high,
has it not, as compared to, say, ororated gas pools?

A From all the wells, I think it's been rather high,

Q In your opinion, has part of this gas come from

the tract now held by Cities Service?
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A Yes, sir, I helieve it --

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have.
MR. PORTER: Anyone else have a question? Mr.

Cox.

MR. COX: I have one more question, Mr. Porter,

- of Mr. Creager.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, COX:

0 How does the Levers Fecderal Well compare
structurally with the Springs Unit Wells One anc Three?

A Based on the top of the Cisco Canyon Reef, the
Levers Federal Number One is approximately twenty-five feet
low to the Number Three anc¢ about twenty-five feet low to the
Number One. These are eyeball approximations. The datums are
on the map.

0 Now, what affect would the coning that you mentioned
have on the One and Three Wells, Gulf's Springs One and Three
Wells?

A Because of the distance, a mile or three-quarters
of a mile that they are away, there would probsbly be no
immediate affect upon them. ~Tney were both producing water
before we drillecd our well.

0 Should they, in your opinion, continue to produce
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even after the Continental Levers Federal waters »nut?
A Yes, sir, thay should.
MR. COX: Okay.
MR. PORTER: Mr, Utz,

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. UTZ:

0 Mr. Creager, <o you have an estimate on what
the subsea datum of the water—qas contact is in this pool?

A I have it available in myv brief case, sir, if
you want an exact --

0 I think it would be pertinent.

A The original gas-water contact was based on the
results of the Gulf Springs Unit Numher Two and it was about
a minus 4875: probably a littie bit higher. I think 57 is

what Gulf is using, 4R857.

Q Gulf uses what?
A I believe 4857. This is from my memory, but --
0 Would you have an estimate of what the subsea

datum would be of the location drilled in Section 3, 1594
from the north line and 660 from the 2ast line; in other
words, equivalent to your location, Levers  location?

A Based on my Exhibit 1, the top of the reef would

be approximately 4775, the Number One Levers.
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Q Has the water rate increased in these wells in
the last few months potentially?

A Securing water rates from Gulf, or from any
other overator, is a little bit difficult on a monthly basis,
but I know it has increased rapidly in ours.

4] What woulé be your opbinion as to the producing
rate? Are the wells producinag too high for a water table
pool?

A i'm not egquipvped to answer that, sir. I am a
geologist and not a reservoir engineer.

MR. UTZ: That's all I have.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin.

RECROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

Q Mr. Creager, cn response to a‘question by Mr.
Cox, you stated that the pronored location of Cities Service
would be higher structurally. Do vou know the perforated
intervals of the various wells in this pool?

A The overall interval I have here, sir.

0] Could you give us the lowest perforations in
the various wells?

A Be easiest to read them off, sir. Continental's

was perforated from 47 ~- minus 4779 to 95 overall perfs.
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The Culf Number Three Sporings Unit was verforated over-
all from minus 475% to minus 4821. The Culf Sorings Unit
Number One was verforatecd overall from minus 4762 to a
minus 4820,

Sum result being that Gulf's One an¢ Three Springs
Units are perforated higher and lower than our Number One
Levers ,

Q Actually, your Number One Levers 1is perforated
about thirty feet higher than either one of the Gulf Wells;
is that correct?

A No, sir.

0 On the bottem you are talking about. I mean
the lowest perforations.

A Thie basis of our perforations are higher than
theirs.

Q So, any effect yvou have on the structural positiocn
has been adjustasd hyv your location of your pertforations?

A “Tha guestion is not clear.

0 You stated that you are structurally abhout thirty
feet lower than the Gulf Wells.

A Yes.

) So, your bhottom-most perforations are at a

cifference of about thirty feet, also?
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A Yes.
O The cifference has bheen acdjusted hy the per-
forations; is that correct?
" A Yes. Structure has the most hearing, I think,
upon this rather than distance.
0 Dist
A Horizontal distance between wells. This gas
column is very thin.
0 So, you woulc then agree with the testimony by
Mr. Taylor that the effect of the Gulf Wells have been about
the sams on this tract as Continental's Well? In other words,
they all cdrain the whole wool, is this what you mean?
A Yes., I think the best recovery for the state
ané the operators woulé@ be tc stop érilling right here.
0 That would depenc on theioperatorf wouldn't 1t?
A Yas. Vervyv Aafinitely.
fiR. KELLAHIN: Thank vyou.
MR. PORTER: Might cdevend some on the royalty
ovner?
THE WITNECS: i think that's the biggest
problem.
MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have a question of

Mr. Creager? You may be excused.
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(Witness €Xcuseq) ,

MR. cox-. Call My, Lyvon.

(Witness sworn) .

VICTOR 7, LYON
calleg as a witness,

_ duly Sworn, wag
examineg and tasii

———="ATION
BY MR. cox:
0 State yYour name, Please, Sir,
A Victor o, Lyon, L-y-o-n
0 What jg your POsition Mr, Lyon»
A

Iyon, woulga

al Numbey One ang explain the
discrepancy?
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2 Wwhen we first learrec. of this application. X
spoke with Mr. Motter on the telephone and he called to my
attention that we ha¢ not heen reportinag water oOn our well.
This is cdua tO the -~ to our reporting system.

This lease is operatec by contract pumper and
our clerk, who vrepares thece reports, aid not have a test
onn which she could hase the volumes.

consequently ., wWe jnadvertently failed to report
the water production, put we-have a fairly accurate measure-
ﬁcnt of the water production pecause it cost us in the
neiqhborhood of thirty—five cents per barrel to truck it
to a disposal well.

| our figures jndicate that in November of 1969
we produced 1,620 parrels; in December, 3,176 parrels; in
January, 2,487 varrels ané I pelieve that the well was
shut cown during a portion of this month; at least our
gas production was cown anc I'm acdvisec that in February the
well is producing aporoximately 150 pbarrels per day.

fncicdentally. corrected c-115's have baen_filed
with the commission to properly apprise them of- the water
production.

o] Woulé you tell the Commission, Mr. Lyon, what,

in yocur opinion, will be the effect on Yyour Levers Federal
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Number One if the application is granted to c¢rill a
proposed well at the proposed location?

A According to our geological interpretation of
this reservoir, a well cérilled at their proposed location
will ke twenty-five to thirty feet higher structurally than
will our well.

The distance that it's moved north from our
well amounts to avproximately -- I believe it's 124 feet
farther awvay than a standard location or a well drilled cdue
west of our well.

According to Mr. Creager's interpretation of the
reservolr rock in that the reservoir rock is highly fractured,
I believe that intarference bhetween wells could hasten water
intrusion into the we;ls ¢ue to the fact that the closer you
get one well tc another, the greater possibility there is of
them using the same fractures and consequently causing the
water to intrucde more rapidly.

0 Now, would you state any other pertinent fact
concerning this matter that I have not questioned you about?

A Well, I woulé like tc explain some of the color-
irng which we have cone on Exhibit One. The black line, which
is incdescribed in Section 34, constitutes the original par-

ticipating area for the Sporings Unit.
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The heavy cdashecd hlack line is the outline of
the Sorings Unit Area. You will note that our levers Federal
Lease is partially within this unit area. However, this lease
was not committed to the unit. Consequently, this is a
one hundred percent - well, fifty percent Continental,
fifty percent Woods Fetroleum Lease, which is not participat-
ing in the unit.

The hlue line represents the first enlargement
of the unit as a result of érilling Springs Unit Number Two.
The green line or the green area, whiéh consists of the
east half of Section 33 and lot one cof Section 3, lots 3
and 4 of Section 2, is the area of the second enlargement
of the varticipating area.

The red outline, which consists of the remaincer
of our zrorztion unit, which is lots five, six, eleven,
twelve, thirteen and fourteen and lots ~- that is in Section
2 and leots eight, nine anéd sixteen in Section 3, is the third
enlargement of the participating area.

Even though our lease is within the participating
area, it stili does not particinate because the lease is not
committed to the unit. However, the unit acreage, which is
within the proposed proration unit, is within the participeting

area anc is, according toc my understanding, participating in
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the procduction from the two procducing Springs Unit wells.

Now, with our well being located cdown-structure
from the two producing Springs Unit Wells, with the increase
in water procduction, it appears that our producing life is
going to bhe somewhat limitecd. It appears obvious to me that
at least the Unit Well Numher One will he producing after our
well is plugged.

Cpnsequently, there will be drainage from our
lease at that time. Now, as to the location of the two
wells, our well is an unorthodox location. This is due to
the fact that lots ¢one through four are non-standard. They
are short in the north-south direction.

They are short to the extent that it is not
prossible to locate a well at an orthodox location kecause
if you drill your well 1980 feet from the north line you
are closer than 330 to the gquarter quarter boundary. We
attempted to drill our well in substantial compliance with
the Ccmmission's rules, which require that wells édrilled to
a Pennsylvanian reservoir be located 1980 feet from the end
bouncdary and 660 feet from the side boundary and I think it
iz also obvious that the proposed location here is not a

substantial compliance with the spacing rules at all.




35

0 If the application is granted and if, as you
ané Mr. Creager testifv results in a premature plugging
and abancdonment of the levers Feceral Number One will
there be gas, otherwise produceahle from “he levers Feceral
Number One, that you will rnot ha able to recover?
A Yes, sir, unless we drill another well, which I
don't believe we can afford to co.
MR. COX: I have no further questions.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Kellahin.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:
Q0  Mr. Lyon, on the last question, this would be

true regardless of where Cities Service drilled, would

it not?
A I'm sorry.
0 Because of the additional production, as I

gather you say, Contineﬁtal would not he able to produce
all of its reserves in the levers Fecderal?

A This is true. This has no bearing on Cities
Service application. It's just the fact that when our
well is watered out, we are somewhat cown-structure from
the highest point on our lease anc there will be recover-

able gas which we will not ke ahle to recover.




0 And, as I understand your testimony further,
any production on the Cities Service tract will increase
the rate at which you will he waterec out, would it rot?

A This is our interpretation, ves, sir.

N That would bhe regardless of where the well is
located, would it not?

A Yes, sir.

0 Now, in regarcd to the location, you say it's
not an orthodox location in any sense of the word, but
anywhere a well is located on that tract, it would have

to be at least 660 feet from the Continental Lease, woulcd

it not?

A Without an exception from the Commission, ves,
sir.

9] Well, this avplication does not bring it any

closer than 660, does it?

A No, sir, it cdoes not.
Q It actually takes it farther away from ycur well.

A Well, Mr. Kellahin, there's more than one direction
you can move away ffom our well.

0 Yes. It could move south.

A It coulcd move south or you could move west, if

you are concerngc about locating tcoco close to our well.
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QO Well, Mr. Lyon, wé@ are not concerned; we
thought perhans you were.
A We are.

0 But, the Commission's rules permit us to

locate that close.

A Yes, sir.

0 Is that correct?

A Tha. 1s correct.

0 I ¢didn't guite uncdarstand vour testimony in

regard to the participating area, which I helieve vyou
outlined in a green or turguoise color.
Is that portion of the unit immediately north

of your well participating in the unit; is that your

testimony?
A I'm sorry. Would you ask your question again.
0 Well, you statecd that that green area shown on

your Exhibit Number One is in the participating are of

the Springs Unit.

A Yes, sir.

Q It's participating with the Gulf Wells, is that --
A Yes, sir.

O Do yvou know at what rate?

A No. 1It's on an acreage basis, I helieve.
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0 15 that acreaqae cedicated in anyway to yourx
well?
1Y No, sir.
O You con't have 198 acres, ¢o you? Bow nany

acres €O you have?

A I'm SOrry. Wwhich green area are you talking
about?
Q I a.a talking about that green ared or turquoise

area immecdiately north of the Feceral levers well.

A You mean locs three and four in Section 27?
Q Right.
A These lots CO not participate in procduction from

the Springs Unit because they are not committed to the
Springs Unit agreement.
0 I misuncerstood YOur testimony, then. Those lots

ve decdicated toO the Fecderal levers well?

A Yes, sir.
Q Ané are participating in that production?
A Yes, sir. But lots one, eight, nine anéd sixteen

are participatinq in the production from wells Number One
ané Three in thne Springs Unit, as is the east half of

Section 33. This is information which I gatherec at the

u. 8. G. S. yestercay.
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MR. KELLAHIN: Thank you, sir.

MR, PORTER: Does anycne else have a question
of Mr. Cox?

MR. COX: One question on redirect, Mr. Porter.

REDIRECT EXAMINATION

RY MR. COX:
0 Mr. Lyon, is it your opinion that if the
proposed application is granted that production will
cease from your well sooner than it would if the location
were granted at a point 1594 feet south of the north line
of Section 322
A I really don't think it would make any difference
whether the well was located 1594 from the north line as
compared to one thousand feet from the north line.

I édon't think it would make a substantial dif-
ference because the distance between the two wells is
increased by only -- I believe it is 124 feet and the point
that we -- that I am trying to make is the fact that their
well would be located structurally higher thaﬁ ours so that
they would not watexr out as soon as we wouléd, and, con-
sequently, when our well is watered out they will be

draining our 1lease.




40

MR. COX: No further questions.
MR. PORTER: Mr. Utz.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ:

o} Mr. Lyon, you hearc¢ my questions to Mr. Creager
regarding the rate of procduction from this water drive
pool. Do you have an opinion on that?

A I haven't hacd the cdata that I ka2lieve would be
necessary to reach a conclusion on that, Mr. Utz, but I
would mention that Continental is concerned that our well
not be produced at too great a rate and we have placed a
positive choke in the well to make sure that the switcher
cdoes not op=2n the well and allow it to vroduce at an
excessive rate.

Q I would qather,'then, that your 4.5 million a
day, you would consider a reasonable rate for conditions?

A Yes. I think so.

MR. UTZ: That's all I have.
»MR. PORTER: Any furﬁher questions? Mr. Lyon
may be excused.
(Witness excused).

MR. PORTER: Does this conclude testimony?
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MR. COX: Yes. sir.

MR, PORTER: Does anyone have a statement to
make in the case?

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission plaase, I
would, at this time, like to call Mr. Motter to explain
the ownership of tract two, which Mr. Lvon has testified
to.

MR. PORTER: Have Mr. Motter sworn, please.

(Witness sworn).

E. F. MOTTER

called as a witness, having been first cduly sworn, was
examined and testified as follows:

DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. KELLAHIN:

0 Will you state your name, plesasea?
A F. F. Motter, M-~o-t-t-e-r,.
0 By whom are you emnloved ané in what position,

Mr. Motter?

A Cities Service 0il Company, regional engineer,
southwestern region in Micdland, Texas.

0 In connection with your duties as regional

engineer at Micdland, Texas, did you have anything to do

with the agreement that has been procured covering the
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lands involved in this aoovlication?

A Yes. I have been involved. I would like to
make one comment, though. In general, this is hancled
by our lancé¢ cepartment and maybe we are amiss by not having
someone here, but I feel I have a pretty goocd knowledge of
the proposal.

0 Insofar as the ownership of this tract is con-
cerned, are you familiar with the terms of this agreement?

A Yes.

0 What will the ownershiv be in the event this well
is érillec?

a Tf the well is drilled it wili be one hundred per-
cent Cities Service. It will be withdrawn from the unit
area.

This has already been agreecd to. Commenc was mare
about the drainage and percentage of which you might incur.
Cities Service, at presenit, has 1.24 percent of the entire
Springs Area and naturally we will have one hundrecd percent
of the proposed location ané proration unit.

MR. KELLAHIN: That's all I have.

MR. PORTER: Anyone have a question-of Mr. Motter?

MR, COX: We would like to offer Exhibit 1,

Continental's Exhibit 1 into evidence, Mr. Porter.
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MR. PORTER: If therae are no objections, the
exhibhit will he acdmitted.

Do you have any questions of Mr. Motter?

MR. COX: No.

MR, PORTER: The wifness may be excused.

(Witness excused).

MR. PORTER: Does that concluce the testimony
of this witness?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes, sir, it does. Would vyou
cesire to put on any further testimony?

MR. COX: No, sir.

MR. PORTER: Then, at this time, we will hear
the closing statements, if you cesire to make them.

MR. COX: I have just a brief statement I wonl#
like to make.

MR. P

Q

RTER: You may proceed.

MR. COX: If it please the Commission, the only
comment that I would have to make deals with two points
which are reflected hy the statutes in Section 65-3-13
Sub-section C, Commission is charged with the responsibility
in protecting correlative rights to prevent drainage between
producing tracts in the vool, which is nct equalized by

counter drainage.
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We contenc that that's the positicn we will
be placed in here once our well is cdrained by theirs,
their well being structurally higher, there will be no
counter drainage. The same situation applies with regaxd
to the requirement of Section 65-3-14, which provide that
the order of the Commission as far as practicable will
afforé the oswner of each proverty in the pool tha opportunity
to produce his just and cequitable share of the gas in this
case and without waste and that if this nroposeé location
is granted, that it will hasten the demise of the Federal
Levers Number One Continental Well and that we will not be
able to protect -- to produce our equitable share of the
gas in the pool.

Those are basically the points that we wanted to
bring to the Commission's attention anc¢ the reason thati we
are here tocay.

MR. PORPTER: Mr. Kellahin.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, I believe
I can he equally brief. Of course, correlative rights is
an important factor in any matter of this nature coming
from the Commission, but I would point out that the

Continental 0Oil Company witness testified that in his

oninion the Federal Levers Well is presently dJdraining the
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acreage (Cities Service would cedicate to their well anc
we ¢o nead the ovnorturity to have offsetting drainage.

The section quoted in regard to the opportunity
to nrocuce the just and equitable share of the gas under-
lyinag the tract is exactly the hasis of our application
here and as our witness testified that a well located at
a standard and orthocdox well iocation woule not bhe able
to procuce this just and equitable share of the gas under-
lving the tract for the reason that a well so leccated would
water out before all the tract had beén drained.

Continental 0il Company is in exactly the same
position. They have moved -- of course, in their application
on this case it was for the opurnose of locating it approxi-
mately the center of the lot.

However, they are considerably north of the standard
well location and they are faced with the sume proposition
that if theyv can prccduce from that location, they will pro-
duce more gas than they would have if the well had been 1980
feet from the north line.

Now, as to hastening the demise of the Conﬁinental
Well. Their own witness testified that in his opinion the
interference bhetween wells would rasult in water encroach-

mernt anc on crouss examination he stated that it woulédn't
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make any differonce on the lack of the levers Federal
Well whether the Cities Service Well was located a
thousancd feet or fifteen hundrecd from the north line,
that the effect would he approximately the same and,
therefore, in effect, he testified that in his opini§n
no drainage would result as result of qranting‘of this
application.

So, we base our application solely on the right
to produce our gas.

MR, PORTFR: I bolieve the Commission has
received some communication by mail or telegram and ask
Mr. Hatch, the Commission attorney, to make that available
to us at this time.

MR. HATCH: The Commission has received a leﬁter

from Gulf 0il Corporation offering no ohjection to the

Cornorztion; I will read into the record.

Addressec to the Commission and dated February
17, 1970. Re: Case No. 4306. "Please be advised that
Woods Petroleum Corporétion is fifty percent owner of
levers Feceral Number One located in Section 2, Township
21 South, Range 25 East, Eddy County, New Mexico, and

opposes the application of Cities Service for well at a
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location one thousand feet from the north line and six
hundred¢ sixty feet from the east line of Section 3, Town-
ship 21 South, Range 25 East. It is our opinion that this
well at this location will cause unnecess#ry waste and
camage as result of abnormal water influx." Signed Lee
Powell, Woods Petroleum Corporation.

MR, PORTER: - Anything further to bhe offered in
the case? We notice that the counsselc.s here are looking
at the same law, but from a little Cifferent angle or a
cifferent advantage point.

The Commission will take the case under advisement.
The hearing is adiourned.

{(Wheraupon, the hearing was adjournecd).
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )
I, GLENDA RURKS, Court Reporter in ané for the

County of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, co hereby
certify that the foregoing and Attached Transcript of
Hearing bhefore the New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
was revorted by me; and that the same is a true and correct
record of fhe said proceedings to the best of my knowledage,

skill and ability.

Pl ke

Nézafy Public

My Commission Expires:

March 12, 1973




Dokt Nco. 5-70

DOCKET: REGUILR HEARING - WEDNISDAY - TEERVARY 18, 1970

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION - 2:00 A.M. - MORGAN HALI,, STATE LAND OFFICE
BUTLDING, SAhATA TE, NEW MEXTOD

ALLOWABLE: (1) Considerstioen of the oil slicwable for March, 1970;

(2) Consideraticr. of the allowable production of gas for
Mar~h, 1970, frc¢m fifteen prorated pocle in Lea, Eddy,
Raoosevelt snd Chaves Countiss, New Mexico., Considsra-
ticn of the allowsable prcduction of gas from nine pro-
rated pools in S3n Juzn, Rio ArxibAa and Sandoval
Counties, New Mexiace, for M=rash, 1970.

CASE 4305: Application of Tacstus Drilling Corporztiion for & non-standard
location and pcol extension, L=z County,. Now Mexico.
Applicant, in th: above-styled sause, sszeks authority te
complete an oil well at an uncrthodox location 330 feet from
the South line znd 1651 feet from the West line of Section

P 17, Township 13 South, Range 33 East, North Baum-Upper
7 Pennsylvanian Posl, Lea County, New Maxice,
7

- CASE 4306 Appliczticn of Cities Service 0il Company for a non-standard
<& gas preration unit and uncrthodox gas wall locaticen, Eddy
\ County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
\ seeks approval of a 298-acre non-standard gas proration unit
i comprising Lots 1, 2, 7, 8, 9, 10, 15 and 16 of Se=ztion 3,
Township 21 Scuth, Range 25 Bast, Springs-Uppar Pennsylvanian
\\ Gas Pool, Eddy County, Naw Maexico, to be dedicated to its
Springs Unit W=1l No. 4 at an unecrthcdax location 1000 f=zt
from the Nerth line @nd 660 feet from the East line of =aid
Section 3.

CASE 4307: Southeastern New Mexino nomenslatura czss ¢alling for =an
_oxrder for the cr=aation, extenzion and sbolishment of certain
peools in Eddy, Chavas 2nd L2z Ccunties, New Maxisco,

(a) Create 3 pnew pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, <lassified
as a gas pocl for Strawn preodultion and designated as the
South Carlskbad-Strzwn Gas Pool, The diszovery wa2ll is the
Supericr 0il Company ‘s Collatt Estats Com No. 1 locatad in
Unit § of Szgticn 1, Township 23 Scuth, Rzng= 26 East, NMPM,
Said pool would ccomprise:

TCWNSHIP 23 SOUTH, RANGE 26 EAST, NMEM
SECTION i: E/2
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(Case 4307 oontinuzd)

(b) Creatz= 2 new ponl in Chaves County, New Mexico,
classified as an il pozd for Queen production and designated
as the Round Tank-Queen Ponl, The discovery w=21ll is Elk

Oil Company's J, W, Statz Well No, 1 located in Unit K of
Section 30,Township 15 Scuth, Range 29 East, NMPM. Saicd

pool would comprissz:

TOWNSEIP 15 SCUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMEPM
SECTTON 30: NE/4 SW/4

(¢} Abclish the Forz2st-San Andres Ponl in Eddy County,
New Mexico, described as:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTZON 26: 8/2

SECTION 27: §/2

SECTION 34: All

SECTION 35: W/2 and SW/4 SE/4

{(d) Extend the Sgquare Lake Grayburg-San Andres Pool in
Eddy County, New Mexizo, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 16 SOUTH, RANGE 29 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 27: S/2 SE/4

SECTION 34: All

SECTION 35: W/? and SW/4 SE/4

(e) Extend the Blinebry Pocl in Lea County, Vew Mexico,
to include ther=in:

TOWNSHIP 22 SOUTiH, RANGE 37 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: NE/4

(f) Extend the Cat>-8an Andres Pool in Chaves County,
New Mexico, to inglude therein:

TUWNSHIFP 9 SOUT:ii, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 6: SE/4

(g) Extend the

rca-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea Counuy,
New Mexico, to inazl

ude therein:

TCWHNSHIFE 14 EOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 8: SE/4
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| (n) Extend the Lusk-bclawsre Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
’ to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMFM
SECTION 28: SW/4

(i) Extend the Shugart Yates Seven Rivers Queen-Grayburg
Pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, te include therein;

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: SE/4 SW/4

{ Extend the Spencer-San Andres Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TCWNSHIF 17 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 24: SW/4 sSw/4
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W Sy DAVID F. CARGO
& "o O1L CONBERVATION COMMISSION CHaImmAN
N . (N LAND ccrmwoun
L~ . A . ARMIL
B § S e sona - wata Bl
‘)‘o'.'"'"“"?‘7 F. o ’ STATE QROLOWISY
M1 2} R 87801

A. L. PORTRR. JR.
SECRETARY . DINECTOR

March 2, 1970

Re: Case No. 4306
Mr. Jason Kellahin Oorder No. R-3926
Kellahin & Fox . R
Attorneys at Law Applicant:
Post Office Rox 1769 Cities Service 0il Company

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Commis-
sion order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

A 25

A, L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

ALP/ir

Copy of order also sent to:
Hobbs OCC___X

Artesia OCC X

Aztec OCC

Other Mr. Lewis C. Cox, Hinkle, Bondurant & Christy, Rosw211l, N.M.




BEYORE TRE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
CF THE BTATRE OF NSW MEXICO

IN THE MAITER OF THE HREARING
CALLEFD BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSIOR OF NEW MEXICO FOR
THE PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

| CASE No. 4306
: Order No. R-3926

APPLICATION OF CITIRS SERVICE OIL COMPANY
FOR A NOM-STANDARD GAS PRORATION UNIT AND
{UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO.

BY THE COMMISBION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on r(brunry 18, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, befdorye th2 0Oil Conservation Commission of
Mew Mexico, horeinafter referxed to as the "Commission.”

NOWM, on this_ 2nd  day of Marchk., 1970, the Commission, &

and the exhibite received at said hearing, and being fully advized
in the premises,

PINDS:

{1} That due public notice having been given as xequired by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subjec: |
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Cities Service 0il company, seeks
Puthority to drill its Springs Unit Well No. 4 at an unorthodox
location 1000 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the

st line of Section 2, Township 21 South, Range 25 Rast, MMPM,
prings-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Bé&dy County, Naw Mexico.

(3) That the applicant alsc seeks approval of a 298-acre
non-standard gas proration unit in the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool comprising Lots 1, 2, 8, 9, 15 16, 17, and 18 and

Fract 37 of said Section 3 to be dedicated to the subject well.
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¥ {4) That the unorthodox size and shape of the proposed non-
. standard unit is due to variztions in the United States Public

i Land Surveys.

i (5) That due to the unorthodox size and shape of the pro-

; posed non-standard unit a well cannot be drilled at a standard

1 location in the NE/4 of said unit.

{6) That the proposed non-standard gas proration unit can
be efficiently and economically drained and developed by the
subject well,

1

?i (7) That approval of the subject application will afford

i the applicant the opportunily to produce its just and equitable
share of the gas in the Springs-Upper FPennsylvanian Gas Pool,

i will prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unneces-
. sary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the

| drilling of an excessivs number of wells, and will otherwise
prevent waste and protect correlative rights.

1L 16 THEREFORE ORDRERED :

(1) That an unorthodox location is hersby approved for the
Cities Service 0il Ccmpany Springe Unit Well No. 4 to be drilled
1000 feet from the North line and 660 feet irom ' .e East line of
Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 25 East, h&PM, Springs-Upper
Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, Yew Mexice.

{2) That a 7?98~-acre non-standard gas proration uait in the
Springs-Upper Pennaylvanian Gas Pool comprising lots 1, 2, 8, 9,
15, 16, 17, and 18 and Tract 37 of Section 3, Township 21 South,
Range 25 ¥.st, NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, is hereby cstab-
lizhed and dedicated to the Cities Service 0Oil Company Springs
Unit Wsll No, 4.

(3) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
entry of such further orders as the Commission may daem necessary.

DONE at Santa Fe, New Maxico, on the day and year hereinabove
designated.

mber & Secretary
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0i1 Conservation Commission O é
State of New Mexico l}—:;

post Office Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attention: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr.

Re: Unorthodox Gas Well Location and
Non-Standard Proration Unit (Case 4306)
- =

Gentlemen:

Please be advised that the undersign

objection to the urorthodox gas well location
proracion unit as '8 Jties oervice

jaesied by
the springs Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool.

ed has no
and noi-
Company _in

Yours very teuly,

GULF OIL CORPORATION
/-) s ///
/7 M et <f &

ML 1. Taylo
JuH:bc

cc: Cities Service 0i1 Company
800 Vaughn Building
Midland, Texas 79701

Gulf
e

A DIVISION OF GULF OIL CORPORATION
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=NEW MEX1CO O!L CONSERVATION COMM!SSION=
STATE LAND OFFICE BLDG SANTA FE NMEX=

REs CASE NO 4306=

K OCB199 SN PDBE 3 EXTRA=FAX OKLAHOMA CITY OKLA 17 253pP €ST
w0 FES 17 P 27 4D

PLEASE BE ADVISED THAT WOODS PETROLEUM CORP IS 50 0/0
OWNER IN THE LEAVERS FEDERAL #1 LOCATED IN SEC
2-T215-R25E, EDDY COUNTYs NEW MEXICO AND OPPOSES THE
APPLICATION OF CITI{ES SERVICE FOR A WELL AT LOCAYION
1000Y FNLy 660Y FEL SEC 3-T21S-R25Ee IT IS OUR OPINION
THAT TH!S WELL AT THIS LOCATION WILL CAUSE UNNECESSARY
'WASTE AND DAMAGE AS A RESULT OF ABNORMAL WATER INFLUX=
" LEE POWELL WOODS PETROLEUM CORP OKLAHOMA CITY, OKL A=)

o

WU 1281 (R 5-69)
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KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

54'; EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREET
JASON W. KELLAMIN POST OFFICE BOX 1769

ROBERT E.FOX SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501t

TELEPHONE 982-43i5
ArREA CODE BOS

"WFes 2 AMB 17

January 30, 1970

rx AT -
0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico LTS ’ a?lC/C;

P. 0. Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Re: Cities Service 0il Company

Gentlemen:

Enclosed you will find the original and two copies of

an application of Cities Service Qil Company for

approval of an Unorthodox weil location and a non-standard
unit, in the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, in

Eddy County, New Mexico.

Please advise this office of the date set for hearing.

Yours very truly,

o~ | ‘v/n”‘ﬁ

NS VO LT\ AT~

Jason W. Kellahin
jwk;ih

Encls. as stated.

DOCKET AWAHED

Y %?/;;:;75




BEFORE *IHIE

OIi, CONSERVATION COMMISSION OF IEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION P ?’.éQLV

OF CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY FOR
APPROVAL CI' AN UNORTHODOX WELL
LOCATION AND A NON-STANDARD UNIT,
SPRINGS-UPPER PLNNSYLVANIAN GAS
POOL, EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION

Comes now Cities Service 0il Company and applies to
the 0il Conservation Commission of New Mexico for approval
of an unorthodox well location and creation of a non-standaxd
drilling and proration unit in the 3prings-Upper Pennsylvanian
Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico, and in support thereof
would show the Commission:

1. Applicant proposes to drill its Springs Unit Well
No. 4 at a location 1,000 feet from the North line and 660
feet from the East line of Section 3, Township 21 South,

Range 25 East, N.M.P.M., Eddy County, New Mexico, and to
dedicate to said well, the East Half, North Two-Thirds (E%N2/3),
Section 3, composed of Lots 1, 2, 8, 9, 15, 16, 17, 18 and
Tract 37, according to the Bureau of Land Management suxrvey
dated April 15, 1953, contzining 298 acres, mere or less.

2. Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 25 East is a
correction section, and a standard unit of 320 acres is not
available for dedication to said well, as required by the
state-wide driiling and spacing rules of the Commission,
there peing no field rules foxr the Springs-Upper Pénnsylvanian
Gas Pocl.

3. Approval of the proposed well location and dedication
of said acreage to the proposed well will permit applicant

and other interested parties to recover their just and

equitable share of the gas underlying the tract to be




dedicated to the well, will prevent waste, and corrxelative
rights of others will not be impaired.

WHEREFORE applicant prays that this matter be set for
hearing before the Commission or the Cormission's duly appointed
examiner, and that after notice and hearing as required by
law, the Commission enter its order approving the unorthodox

well location and non--standaxd unit as prayed for.

Respectiully submitted,

CITIES SERVICE OIL COMPANY

HIN & FOX
. Box 17635
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Attorneys for Applicant
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF- THE HEARING

* CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

COMMISSION .OF NEW MEXICO FOR
PURPQSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 4306

¢ ' ORDER NO. R-.J i?é?g;

e

APPLICATION OF CITIES SERV OIL COMPANY
FOR A NON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION UNIT AND _ L
UNORTHODOX GAS WELL LOCATION, EDDY COUNTY, .y - T g
NEW MEXICO. 7 o

e

&

A

-

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSION:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on February 16, 1970
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Ccnservation Commission of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

L e - Ne

NOW, on this day of Febrwary, 1970, the Commissinn, a
guorum being present, having considered the testimony prese.:ced
aind the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised
in the premises,

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by
law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof.

(2) That the applicant, Cities Service Oil Company, seeks

F. 7 . ’5 Jw
m:ﬁﬁmmmmﬁ—“‘ its Springs Unit Well

No. 4 te—ivwe—dpi-ldaed 1000 feet from the North line and 660 feet

from the East line of Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 25
East, NMPM, Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County,
New Mexico.

(3) That the applicant also seeks approval of a 298-acre

non-standard gas proration unit in the Springs-Upper Penngylvanian

1778 ol Taod3 7

r A
Gas Pool comprising Lots 1, 2, &, 8, 9, 46, 15, and'lgdpf said

Section 3 to be dedicated to the subject well.

I
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CASE No. 4306

i‘ (4) That the unorthodox size and shape of the proposed non-
‘standard unit is due to variations in the United States Public

Land Surveys.

ot )

(5) That due to the unorthodox size and shape of the pro-
posed non-standard unit a well cannct be drilled at a standard

< o WELy 7 aist <ot
locationg . -

(/Wihat the proposed non-standard gas proration unit can

.

.V

e efficiently and economically drained and developed by the

subject well.

; qu'iﬁo%hat approval of the subject application will afford

;the applicant the opportunity to produce :c¢s just and equitable

o2
L d

yshare of the gas in the Springs-Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool,

will prevent the economic loss caused by the drilling of unneces-
sary wells, avoid the augmentation of risk arising from the
drilling of an excessive number of wells, and will otherwise prevent

waste and protect correlative rights.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

(1) That an unorthodox location is hereby approved for the
i1Cities Service Oil Company Springs Unit Well No. 4 to be drilled

1000 feet from the North line and 660 feet from the East line

iof Section 3, Township 21 South, Range 25 East, NMPM, Springs-

s —— .

'y - PNy

Upper Pennsylvanian Gas Pool, Eddy County, New Mexico.

: (2) That a 298-acre non-standard gas proration unit in the

‘i

‘Sprlngs-Upper Pendsyl nian Gas Pool comprising Lots 1, 2, &, 8,
Gl Taoed 37 -

‘9 i, 15, amd 16Aof"Sect10n 3, Township 21 South, Range 25 East,

i

,.'

NMPM, Eddy County, New Mexico, is hereby established and dedicated
kS
Mo the Cities Service 0il Company Springs Unit Well No. 4.

.5)9«4(41 -







